
 

May 2018 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

General Data Protection Regulations 2018 – Privacy Notice 

As I’m sure you’re aware, GDPR regulations are coming in to effect on the 25th May 2018.  

Northampton Primary Academy Trust Partnership is committed to protecting and safeguarding the 

personal data of all children and their families within our schools. As such, I wanted to share with you 

the attached Parents/Carers Privacy Notice that meets the terms of the new GDPR 

regulations. Our Privacy Notice explains your rights under this new law and will become effective on the 

25th May 2018. 

Northampton Primary Academy Trust Partnership consists of the following schools:  

 Abington Vale Primary School 

 Ecton Brook Primary School 

 Headlands Primary School 

 Lings Primary School 

 Weston Favell Church of England Primary School 

 Simon de Senlis Primary School 

 Rectory Farm Primary School 

 East Hunsbury Primary School 

 Upton Meadows Primary School 

 Blackthorn Primary School – June 1st 2018 

 Thorplands Primary School – June 1st 2018 

Please take the time to read the Privacy Notice so you can understand how we will use your child’s 

personal data during their time at school. 

Yours faithfully, 

 

Ian Sharpe 

NPAT Data Protection Officer 

Northampton Primary Academy Trust 

Central Office: Headlands Primary School Bushland Road Northampton NN3 2NS  

Tel: 07766 490860 Email: info@npatschools.org Website: www.npatschools.org 
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